Our full response to proposed regulatory changes to the Combined Federal Campaign (CFC) (RIN: 3206-AM68) is submitted as an attachment below. 

 The CFC raised nearly $260 million in 2012 and is a vital source of funding to thousands of organizations across the nation, including [add your organization’s name here].   While there are proposed changes we find positive, for example, the change in campaign solicitation period, below is a summary of our main concerns:
1. Charities will have to pay an annual, non-refundable, upfront entry fee of unknown amount that will change annually. The purpose of the fee is to cover OPM’s cost to manage the campaign, and it will not be refunded even if the charity withdraws from the campaign or is denied. This new rule is not only a financial risk for charities, but an unnecessary administrative burden. This is totally unacceptable.

2. Many current giving options will be eliminated which will result in a dramatic drop in giving. OPM has proposed eliminating paper pledges in favor of online and electronic giving. Electronic giving is currently used by only 22% of donors. Non-electronic forms of giving are particularly important to military personnel, Postal Service employees and many others who do not have access to technology and who are generous supporters of the campaign. OPM has also proposed eliminating cash and check gifts – cash donations are currently over $27 million, nearly 10%, of the nationwide campaign.

3. Local leadership and involvement will be drastically reduced. Under the current rules which have worked extremely well for decades, Federal employee volunteers are engaged in all aspects of the campaign. The proposed changes discontinue this and move to a centralized structure that will result in a drop in participation and giving. We understand that some streamlining may be in order, but not a wholesale reorganization without concern for engagement at the local market level.
